Balboa/South Indian Trail Neighborhood Council Minutes

December 3, 2009

Call to Order: The B/SIT Neighborhood Council meeting was held at Salk Middle School on December 3, 2009.  The meeting convened at 7:10 PM, Chair Denise Smart presiding and Claire Steigleder, Secretary. 
Members in Attendance: 20 plus Councilman Steve Corker. 
Approval of Minutes: Motion was made Karen Kearney and seconded by Dave Schwartz to approve the minutes of the November 5, 2009 meeting. Motion carried. 
Officer’s Reports: 
Chair: Denise gave a recap of the most recent events surrounding youth baseball in the City of Spokane.
 Dan Peck has migrated to the Spokane American Baseball Association Babe Ruth League.  They are currently meeting with Pony League to discuss field sharing.  Mr. Peck and five of his members came to a meeting with city officials to discuss disabled players.
Part I of the Parks Department plan for additional youth ball fields will consist of a needs assessment of ball fields in Spokane.  Under discussion are Franklin Park fields, possibly being used after 2010 by Babe Ruth League, one field at Joe Albi being offered for youth baseball, Meadowglen for disabled youth and the assessment of the condition of all fields at schools.
Part II of the Parks Department plan consists of a proposal designed by the Parks Department, based on suggestions made by Balboa/South Indian Trail Council members and the Chair, of developing Meadowglen Park with four softball fields for disabled players.  It would have no lights or PA system.  Parks also sketched in a playground, a shelter, a loop trail and parking including ADA parking. The Proposal was well received by the council. Money for development would come from residual funds left from the 1999 Park Bond to develop the Joe Albi sports complex. 
The suggestion was made by Stephanie Feist, that Franklin Park be shared by softball and youth baseball during the summer of 2010. Dave Johndrow asked where the Little League proposal on the North Side Landfill off Indian Trail Road stood today.  Denise said it was “off the table.”  The City has offered 31 acres in Colbert to Little League (SABA/Spokane Babe Ruth) or possibly softball.  Denise cautioned that the neighborhood needs to stay involved in the planning process. 
Treasurer: Treasurer, Karen Malone, reported that there was a balance of $330.43 in the account after paying $203.00 for two signs. $31.00 was collected at the last meeting for a current total of $361.43. 
Karen also shared information about a possible STA Park and Ride Van Pool to be located on the lower level parking lot of the Rock of Ages Christian Fellowship near Five Mile Road. (information sheet sent to e-contact list by e-mail)
Community Assembly Report: Gene Eberts had just returned from a trip to Scotland and attended his first Community Assembly meeting.  The Community Assembly meets the first Friday of the month. He reported that the City budget is 4 percent short with a $7 million shortfall next year.  Some of that will be made up by union concessions, increase in business licenses and utilities. There was some discussion of Neighborhood Cleanup and different ways to use the money.  There was also discussion of the City and STA identifying ways to enhance the transit network and complete a street program. For more information go to www.healthplanning.org.  He also attended the Retreat on November 20th for all City members and new council members. (report of the Retreat sent by e-mail to e-contact list ). 
Cop Shop: Gene Rayman reported that there has been no replacement yet for the person who collected data for monthly reports.  He reminded everyone that it is illegal to leave cars running unattended—even in your driveway! And reminded everyone to close garage doors and for neighbors to watch each others garages.  The NW Cop Shop celebrated its 15th anniversary.  Crime Check # is 456-2233.
After the reports, Denise exhorted everyone to attend meetings when possible and be sure to sign in.  The City looks at numbers and agendas. The City looked at numbers of voters who voted for Prop 4 and have decided to reinforce neighborhood councils’ role in City planning and decisions and to provide resident input in the numerous planning processes.
Neighborhood Planning—Call for Stakeholders: Denise explained that she will create a Survey Monkey as a Needs Assessment for those on the B/SIT e-contact list.  Jonathan Mallahan will send it to the rest of the neighborhood. The idea is to assess how the neighborhood would like to proceed on the planning process. Neighborhood stake holders have been identified for the planning committee: Karen Kearney (Chair), Denise Smart, Claudette Ganger, Sharon Jones, Patty Partridge, Claire Steigleder, Stephanie Feist, the Pastor from Rock of Ages Christian Fellowship, Breann Treffrey and the Yokes’ Manager. Denise will develop a letter for businesses at the Five Mile Shopping Center along Francis to invite their participation as well in the planning process.  
Denise went to some length to share her (with input from others) “Dream” of a four phase plan for the landfill acreage.  This would be considered a “project.” It would include using the WSU Interdisciplinary Design Institute students and professor to create designs that would be submitted as part of a contest.  The B/SIT NC would vote on the designs as well as the NIT NC and other District 3 Neighborhood Councils. Parts of the dream include a community center/senior center and perhaps a Head Start section. It would incorporate the latest environmental and ecological systems for energy use, water catchments, etc.,   biking and hiking paths, a dog park, and more.  She enumerated a variety of possible grant opportunities, so that the neighborhood would not be limited. There will be a meeting of District 3 Neighborhood Council executive members on December 16, at 6:30 PM at the West Central Community Center to decide which neighborhoods will be selected to begin the planning process. Only 1-2 neighborhoods can be selected per year if city planning staffs are to be utilized.  Project based utilization of neighborhood planning funds ($21,150 per NC) may not require a waiting period.  With the projection of 1-2 neighborhoods selected, the entire process could take 10-12 years.  Neighborhood planning funds allocated by the City Council are not inflation proofed. The average amount of time for each neighborhood is about 6-9+ months. 

Dave Steegstra inquired if volunteer labor such as Habitat for Humanity uses could be used.  The answer was yes. There are possibilities for Conservation groups, Boy and Girl Scout troops, gardening groups, etc. to be involved and to help with work, tree and vegetation planting, trail blazing, etc. 
Bylaws Revision Discussion:  Denise explained that the Bylaws hadn’t been updated since South Indian Trail neighborhood had been added to the Balboa Neighborhood Council. She briefly went over some global changes, such as adding South Indian Trail every time the Balboa neighborhood was mentioned. And then quickly went through her suggested revisions throughout the bylaws.  Voting to accept revisions will take place at the January meeting. The plan is to have the bylaws posted on the Balboa/South Indian Trail website beforehand so members may view them in advance of the vote. 

New Business: 

There will be a large effort for a Neighborhood Council membership drive. Current members are encouraged to talk to a neighbor, call a neighbor and to bring a potential neighbor to the next meeting.  Efforts will be made to get Indian Trail and Balboa Elementary Schools and Salk Middle School to send out flyers to parents for January and to post January and subsequent meetings on their outside bulletin boards. 

Yoke’s has offered to provide 3-4 dozen cookies per meeting. Karen Kearney obtained coffee from Yokes as well, and will be providing a coffee pot.

Motion to adjourn was made at 9 PM by Dave Schwartz and seconded by Dave Partridge. 
Secretary:  _Claire Steigleder________Date of approval:_____January  7, 2010___

Next meeting: January 7, 2010, Salk Middle School cafeteria, 7-9 PM. Parents are encouraged to attend. Children are welcome. We will set aside an area for children to color with full parental visual of children and adult supervision. 

http://balboa.spokaneneighborhood.org
